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NEWSLETTER

REPORT FROM THE PRESIDENT

This newsletter will be very brief as the Committee have been busy organising activities to celebrate the 140th anniversary of the Warrnambool Botanic Gardens on the present site.

The Art gallery has agreed to an exhibition of our history curated by Adam Harding. This will be a comprehensive coverage of 140 years of plants places and people in the Gardens. We hope that most of our members will attend the opening on Friday 27th October from 5-7pm. The Friends will be catering and this gathering will take the place of our traditional Christmas drinks in the Gardens.

Sunday November 12th we plan an afternoon in the Gardens, to mark our 140th anniversary and to recognise the role of the curators. It is just 100 years since Charles Scoborio retired. We will also celebrate the fact that this year the Gardens were added to the register of Heritage Victoria.

The afternoon will offer music and entertainment in the form of “Walks and Talks”. As well as our usual guided walks short talks will be scheduled on topics including, our native garden, Charles Scoborio, Baron Ferdinand von Mueller and the fernery

There will be a plant stall, games for the children, a sausage sizzle and drinks. Come and join us, to picnic, talk, listen to the music or just relax and do nothing but enjoy the Gardens.

Thanks to all the Committee for their input. Marie Johnstone has researched the curators and can trace Scoborio from the now well known Lost Gardens of Heligan to the Warrnambool cemetery, where we have arranged for a memorial to be placed on the grave he shares with his wife Elizabeth. Lorraine Richardson, Judi Phillips and the growing friends are potting up plants for the plant stall. Members who have donations of potted plants could leave them in the hot house at the rear of the cottage at any time, as the sprinkler system is now functioning and will ensure they are kept moist. Billie Rowley is seeking grants and arranging the musical program. Anne Kelly is coordinating catering for the art opening and the garden party. If you can help, contact Anne or any member of the Committee. We particularly need help with finger food for the Art opening on Friday 27th October. Other members are also contributing to the publicity and to the catering, while Mandy King, as secretary is holding it all together. 

You may have read in The Standard that the position of Curator has been advertised. The advertisements were not widely publicised and the time to closing was short, so Council has decided to readvertise.

A special welcome to all our new members. We look forward to you joining with us at the events planned for the rest of the year. Be assured that your input, help and suggestions are very much appreciated.

Pat Varley President  

Pat Varley 5562 4800   Mandy King 55620343 

Plants: Lorraine Richardson 5565 1217    Catering: Anne Kelly 5562 4982 









